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In April… 

• Sunday,  April 3-  

      Fifth Sunday in Lent /                    

Holy Communion 

w/ Rev James Heckman 

• Sunday, April 10-  

          Palm Sunday 

w/ Rev James Heckman 

• Thursday, April 14-  

      Maundy Thursday 7PM 

• Friday, April 15 -   

       Good Friday 7PM                         

w/ Rev James Heckman 

• Sunday April 17 -  

       Easter Day                       

w/ Rev James Heckman 

• Monday, April  18 -  

Council Meeting 7pm 

• Sunday, April 24 -  

       Second Sunday of Easter 

w/ Rev Shirley Guider 
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Dear sisters and brothers in Christ,  

It is with great joy and honor that I introduce myself as your 

new Bridge Pastor. While I have always enjoyed supply 

preaching here at Durham, to have the opportunity to serve 

with you in ministry during your vacancy was an unexpected 

gift. Let me begin by telling you a little bit about myself. I 

was born November 4, 1952, the second of three children to 

Eleanor and James Heckman of Willow Grove, PA. After 

graduating from Upper Dublin High School, I received an 

Associate Degree in Electrical Engineering Technology from 

Penn State University. I then took two years off to be a 

Youth Staffer in Indiana- Kentucky Synod of the LCA and 

Holy Trinity Lutheran Church in Beaver, PA. It was during 

that time that I felt the call to the ministry of Word and 

Sacrament. That mandated I return to college to receive a 

BS in Sociology with a minor in psychology. I not only left 

Upsala College with my degree, I also met my future wife 

Linda. From college I entered The Lutheran Theological 

Seminary at Philadelphia (now United Lutheran) and as 

ordained on June 8, 1980. I then began a series of 

pastorates in New Jersey including St. Stephen ’s Lutheran 

Church in Woodbury where I was an Associate Pastor. I then 

went to St. James Lutheran in Folsom, then onto Holy Spirit 

Lutheran in Villas and finally onto Temple Lutheran in 

Pennsauken. In 2003 I recrossed the Delaware River 

returning to the Southeastern Pennsylvania Synod as the Sr.  

Pastor at St. Peter ’s Lutheran Church in Hilltown. I retired 

from full-time congregational ministry in 2011 taking a 

position of Director of Pastoral Care at the Telford Lutheran  

Community. In 2013 I fully retired from pastoral ministry 

except for Sunday Supply preaching. 
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After about six months my wife helped me to see that I needed to get 

out of the house, so I began driving a school bus for First Student, Inc. I 

am completing my eighth school year of driving and will be officially re-

tiring from driving at the end of this school year. It was during my driving 

years that the Synod reached out to ask if I would be interested in Bridge 

work. I agreed and I have served at St. Paul’s on Red Hill, Peace Lutheran 

in Tohickon, Holy Trinity in Quakertown (as designated supply), and St. 

John’s, Ridge Valley. Evangelical Durham will be my last Bridge as my 

wife (a physician assistant) is retiring in December and we intend to en-

joy the new freedoms which retirement allows to visit our family and 

travel.  

Speaking of family, Linda and I live in Hilltown Township (Hatfield mailing 

address) and have been blessed with two sons. Eric, who is a physician, 

is married to Stephanie. They live in Somerville, MA (near Boston) with 

their two children – James who will be 8 in April and Julie who will be 

three this November. Our second son is Justin. He is a director of pur-

chasing for prescription drugs for all the pharmacies in supermarkets 

owned by the Ahold Delhaize Company (the store chain you may recog-

nize from around here is Giant). He and his fiancé Cassie, live in Port-

land, Maine and will be married June 25 of this year. Since both our chil-

dren and grandchildren live in New England, we are looking forward to 

spending much more time with them in the years to come.  
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PRAYER 

 

For Healing of those in our Congregation: Michael Altemus; Joanne & David Anto-

ni; Norma Fox; Virginia Hager; Betty and George Kreitz; Paul McGinn;                          

Cheryl Mesko; Steven Streletz; Carolyn Williams and Joanne and Bobby Ziegenfuss.                                             

For Healing of Friends and Family: Lynn Bailey; Ron & Kathy Ballek; Michael Bar-

ats; Anthony Beck; Jason Bigley; Kelly Bordelon; Emma Brown; Deb Carmichael; Al-

ice Cicatiello ; Bill Corrigan; Lisa & Dave DeLorenzo; Chris Fear; Rev. Dennis Dura-

soff; Chris Fear; Fred Foerster; Gerry Foran; Debbie Gardner. Ken Garey; Candie 

Gimbar; George & Lois James; Virginia Johnson; Mary Ellen Jonczyk; Lauren Kee-

bler; Martine King; Chelsea Marley; Jim McAnally; Sue Odor; Lucia Otero; Lisa Pez-

zino; Donnie Pyne; Connie Rugen; Linda Saunders; David Sebring; Alex Sempt; 

Debbie Schultz; Ron Steele; Jesse Stimell; Donna Storm; Russ Trauger; and Linda 

Wilson. 

For those who are Homebound: Cleo & Ken Eck; Phyllis Lanshe; Jayne Miller; Silas 

Rodenbach; and Hal Taylor. 

For the grieving: Bobby Starling                                                                                                   

For those in Health Care: Sara Aquino; Debbie Angstadt; Kendell Beerer; Mary 

Crouse; Sara Deal Den Herder; Mary Erceg; Faye Gadwell; Morgan Litz; Tanya Nas-

ka; Kristi Lee Reiman; and Sharon Streletz.  
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     WELCA 

 Our March meeting will be held Saturday the 26th at 10:30 a.m. The 

program will be a report on the Churchwide Women of the ELCA 

Leadership Event. This was a three day zoom conference which was 

dealing with the issues facing our society and especially those that we as Women of 

the ELCA had voted to emphasis. Our April meeting will be held on Apr. 26, at 10:30 

a.m. We will be making Chrismons. Anyone (male or female) who has any artistic abil-

ities is begged to attend. 

 

Outreach 

Thanks to all who contributed to our collection for our foodbanks to help make a joy-
ful Easter dinner. 
Outreach envelope: Our Outreach envelopes for April will go to support Care-a-lot 
Preschool which will hopefully be restarting in the fall. 
Food banks: We will collect cleaning products, particularly child oriented (to cele-
brate preschool’s reopening.). Another thing both foodbanks can use is diapers, but 
these are expensive. 
Prayer list: If you want to add someone to the prayer list or correct or update it, 
please contact Joan Mammana either by phone (610-258-5717 or 610-417-6553) or 
by email at: yakkityyak7@gmail.com. 
 

Thank you, 
Helen Dungan 

Easter Flowers  
The 2022 prices of Easter flowers are as follows:                                                  

 Mums – $7.00                                                                                                                                   

Daffodils  -   $6.00                                                                                                                                                  

Tulips - $6.00                                                                                                                                           

Lilies - $8.00 

Please see Victoria Phillipps to order.  She will be taking  orders through 

Sunday, April 10.  

  
 

Name and Phone Number: 
 

 

  

 

 
________ 

 

# of Mums 

 

 

X  $7.00 

   

 
________ 

 

Total $ for Mums 

 

 
________ 

 

# of  Lilies 

 

 

X  $8.00 

   

 
________ 

 

Total $ for Tulips 

 

 
________ 

 

# of  Tulips 

 

X  $6.00 

   

 
________ 

 

Total $ for Lilies 

 

________ 
 

# of Daffodils 

 

X  $6.00 

   

________ 
 

Total $ for Daffodils 

 

 
________ 

 

Total # of Plants 

 

 

   

 
________ 

 

Total $ for Order 

In Honor or In Memory of: 
 

 

 

(Please circle one) 
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Adult Sunday School Class 

The Adult Sunday School class meets in the church library at 9:15. We are 

discussing Jesus’ preaching and teaching on God’s kingdom / eternal life. Je-

sus said the Kingdom wasn’t only something that was coming at some fu-

ture time, but God’s kingdom was here and now. So how do we live in that 

kingdom? 

 

Bible Study                                                                                                                                                                         
The Adult Bible study meets from 2:00-4:00 at the home of Don Seipt and                        

Kathy Hlavaty. We are studying Corinthians and sharing the leading of each 

session. Carpooling from the church is available.                                                         

Call Helen Dungan if you need a ride. 

 

 

Congratulations and Happy 50th Anniversary to Kathy (Nicholas) and Bruce 

Kriebel.  Their anniversary was on March 25, 2022.  Thank you, Kathy and Bruce, for 

designating gifts in honor of your anniversary to ELC of Durham, where you were  

married 50 years ago.  If anyone would like to send them a belated anniversary card, 

their address is: 

 

           Kathy and Bruce Kriebel 

           439 Freehall Street 

           Mertztown, PA 19539  

Now let me say a few words about my work here at Durham. As a Bridge Pastor, I 
have found it helpful to look at the image of a bridge to give me guidance. As a con-
gregation, you were on a stable “land” for the last 26 years and things were good 
and safe. Now the earth been shaken, and you can no longer stay on that land. Your 
only choice is to seek out a new “land” in which to live. Unfortunately, the only way 
to get from one land to another is over the large “vacancy” chasm which separates 
the two. You need to have a bridge to help you traverse that chasm and you need 
someone to help build and guide you over that bridge. That’s my job. A couple 
things you should know about this bridge. First, it is a one-way bridge. My task is to 
keep you moving forward and not turn around and try and go back. Second, like 
Moses who lead the people through the wilderness to the promised land, I will lead 
you through the wilderness, but I will not be going with you to the other side. That 
will be your newly called pastor’s job. The one thing that is consistent with all of this 
is God’s Spirit guiding us. Just as God blessed you over the last 26 years, that same 
Spirit of blessing goes with us across the bridge and into the “promised land” to 
come.  
 
Finally, because of my bus driving schedule, my time at Durham is limited until the 
end of June. Beginning in April, I will be in the office on Wednesdays from 10:30 to 
12:15. Please stop by if you wish. In July, I will probably be in the office at least 2 
days a week for longer periods and I will also be doing more visitations of shut-ins. 
Watch for more details in the months ahead. In the meantime, if you need pastoral 
care feel free to call/text me at 267-664-3160 or email me at 
BridgePastor.ELD@gmail.com. I will also be arriving at church on Sunday mornings 
by 10:00 and I will be available after worship on those Sundays that I am preaching. 
(Note: As it stands now, Pastor Guider will be preaching one Sunday a month as a 
part of the transition process.) I look forward to being with you especially as we 
quickly are arriving at the sacred time of Holy Week and Easter. It will be especially 
sweet this year to once again be in the church unmasked (if desired). I pray God’s 
power and peace be with us on trip across the bridge. 

Yours in Christ, 
Pastor Jim Heckman 

 
   

 



 

       WORSHIP SCHEDULE FOR APRIL 

• ACOLYTES for April-                                                                                                     

April 3 - Samantha Mueller                                                                                                             

     10 -   Ben Naska         

              14-   Addyson Mammana (Maundy Thursday)                                                                           

      15 - TBD  (Good Friday)                                                                                                      

      17 -  Addyson Mammana (Easter)                                                                                                                     

     24 - Leo Grzelkowski  

• LECTORS for March -   

       April  3 -  Becky Praster                          

        10 - Val McGinn                    

                14- (Maundy Thursday)                                                                                                     

                 15 -  TBD (Good Friday)                                                

                 17 - Scott Gaun  (Easter)                   

                24 - Linda Sauter 

• ALTAR GUILD for April- Barb Naska and Becky Praster 

• COUNCIL COUNTING TEAM for April-  Kathy Hlavaty and Scott Gaun 

 April BIRTHDAYS  April ANNIVERSARIES  April BAPTISMS 

    1 Hal Taylor 

    3 Rachel (Crouse),             

Sam Rhine 

    4 Dave Helfrich 

    6 Chris Fox,                      

Ben J. Naska 

7 Becky Praster     

    8 Samantha Mueller 

    9 Diane De Walt 

    10 Becca Anderson 

  12 Barbara & Mike Altemus

(36th) 

  

13 Phyllis Lanshe,              

Ben Naska, Sr. 

    

14 Joshua Roney     

  16 Joan & Frank Mammana 

(56th) 

  

    18 Laura Helfrich 

19 Matthew Crouse   19 Cleo Eck 

20 Karen Rilling     

21 Jayne Miller,                   

Chris Apgar 

    

    24 Landon Helfrich 

26 Robert Ziegenfuss     

27 Nancy Moskella   27 Clayton Helfrich,    

28 Frank Mammana (85)        

Tim Gadwell 

    

30 Alison and Emerson    30 Ella Rose Michl 
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Open House April 28th 
at 6:30 pm 

 

Our two teachers, Lisa Miller and                       
Samantha O'Brien, will be meeting on 
Wednesday mornings to prepare the 
school area for the open house for prospective    students and their families.  
If you know any parents with 3 to 5 year old's who might be in search of a 
good preschool, please let them know about it.  Care-a Lot has always been 
self-supporting, but it is difficult to restart after a 2 year closure due to Covid.  
Yet we wouldn't want to disappoint the loyal CAL fans who have already regis-
tered. 
Thank you so much to everyone who contributed to the March outreach for 
the new playground.  It is important for Care-a-Lot, but it is also a part of our 
outreach to the local community.  And of course, we'll probably be looking for 
volunteers to help demolish the old equipment.  Please use your outreach en-
velopes this month for the scholarship fund so we can help some children 
who couldn't otherwise afford it.         
 
  - Valerie McGinn 
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